
Dear Parents and Carers,

As we reach the end of another academic year, I want to take a moment to reflect on what has been a truly remarkable

final week, and indeed, a year full of achievements and proud moments.

This past week has been particularly special as we celebrated our Prize Winners - what a joy it was to recognise the

hard work, resilience, and talent of our pupils. The performances throughout the celebrations were nothing short of

spectacular. Our pupils showcased their musical abilities and elocution skills with confidence and flair; they were a

true credit to the school.

Another highlight was the Year 11 Prom, which was a wonderful evening enjoyed by all. Special thanks go to our

incoming Head Prefects and Senior Prefect, who took the lead in organising the event so thoughtfully. It was a

fantastic way for our Year 11 pupils to mark the end of this chapter, and we are incredibly proud of all they have

accomplished.

Our Moving Up Day was filled with excitement and anticipation as pupils met their new teachers and looked ahead to

the year to come. It was also a pleasure to meet our new Year 7 pupils and their families - we are delighted to

welcome them into our school community.

As the year comes to a close, we say goodbye to Miss Jenkins, our Deputy Head of Senior School, who will be taking

some time away from teaching to focus on her family. Her impact on our school has been immeasurable, through her

leadership and compassion to our pupils and staff alike. She will be deeply missed by us all. We also say farewell to Mr

Kennedy, who is moving on to new opportunities. Mrs Williams leaves the Prep School to also focus on her family.

We are grateful to them for their dedication and the many contributions they have made to school life. We wish them

every happiness and success in the future.

I would also like to extend my sincere thanks to our Senior Leadership Team, site team, support staff, and all our

teachers. Their hard work, professionalism, and dedication have underpinned everything we have achieved this year.

Our pupils thrive because of the commitment and care shown by every member of staff, and I am truly grateful for

their continued efforts.

It has been a great year, full of progress, creativity, and celebration. I hope you all have a restful and enjoyable

summer, and we look forward to welcoming everyone back in September.

With warmest wishes,

Mrs Samra
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Prep School Prize Giving

 The Prep School Prize Giving was a
celebration of the pupils’
achievements, effort, and

enthusiasm throughout the year.
Awards were presented for

academic progress, creativity,
kindness, and all-round contribution
to school life. It was a wonderful way

to reflect on a successful year and
to recognise the growth and

accomplishments of each child.
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Senior School Prize Giving
 The Senior School Prize Giving honoured the hard work,

determination, and talents of our older pupils. From
academic excellence to leadership, sport, and service to

the school community, each award reflected the
commitment and resilience shown by pupils this year.
The event was a fitting end to the academic year and a

proud moment for all who attended.



Y E A R  6  A S S E M B L Y

We enjoyed a fantastic Year 6
assembly this week, where the pupils

shared special memories and
celebrated their time in the Prep

School. It was a heartfelt farewell,
filled with laughter, reflection, and

pride in all they have achieved during
their journey.
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The Year 11 Prom was a fantastic evening filled with laughter,
dancing, and celebration. Pupils arrived in style and enjoyed a

well-deserved night of fun, marking the end of their GCSE
journey. It was a memorable occasion, full of joy and friendship,
as they celebrated their achievements and looked ahead to the

exciting opportunities to come.
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Year 6 Hydesville Challenge - Sponsored Walk 

We are incredibly proud of our Year 6 pupils, who showed fantastic determination
and school spirit during their Sponsored Walk, part of the Hydesville Challenge.

The children represented Hydesville Tower School tremendously, with some pupils
completing up to 32 laps – an impressive 18 miles – all in support of Acorns Children’s
Hospice, a local charity that provides vital care for children and families.

This event not only tested physical endurance but also showed the pupils’
commitment to making a real difference in the community.
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C O N K E R S

And of course, no trip is complete without a little treat! We all took a break and enjoyed a
delicious ice cream.

Y E A R S  1 ,2 ,3&4

The end of year trip to Conkers was
the perfect way for Year 1 to Year 4 to
wrap up an exciting school year! The
sun was shining as we arrived, and the
day was filled with adventure and
laughter from start to finish.

One of the highlights was climbing the
towering structures that stood tall
among the trees. Some of us were a
little nervous at first, but with a little
encouragement from friends,
everyone took turns scaling the
heights.

The wobbly bridges were another
fun challenge! As we carefully made
our way across, we had to focus and
balance ourselves—sometimes
wobbling a bit too much and nearly
losing our footing, but that just
made it even more fun.

After all the climbing, sliding and
balancing, we had plenty of time to
play and run around. Some of us
played games with friends, while
others just explored the beautiful
natural surroundings. It was great to
be outside, breathing in the fresh air,
and laughing with friends after such a
busy year.

Next, we took on the barefoot walk —
a squelchy, giggly adventure for our
feet! As we stepped across cold
water, soft mud, and tickly pebbles,
we couldn’t stop laughing. Each new
texture was a surprise, and the whole
experience was messy, muddy, and so
much fun.
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Y E A R  5  

Year 5 had a ‘roarsome’ time at West Midlands safari Park this week. The children had the
opportunity to see nature up close as they travelled through the park enclosures. They

encountered some of the world’s most incredible creatures in a wild, unconfined environment.
A highlight was seeing the lions with cubs-we all agreed they were beautiful and we wanted to

give them a cuddle, we don’t think their parents would have been too happy about that
though!! The children also came face-to-face with free-flying bats and enjoyed interacting with
the penguins. Then it was on to the fun-fair. Everyone had a great time on the rides and it was
lovely to spend time together with friends celebrating a fantastic year! Well done, Year 5, you

are all amazing!



CONGRATULAT IONS

Year 3 were proudly awarded their Canva
Skills certificates this week, recognising their

confident use of the platform to develop
digital design skills. They applied their

creativity to produce fantastic class projects,
showcasing both their imagination and
growing confidence with digital tools.



CONGRATULAT IONS

B ro n ze  Awa rd S i l ve r  Awa rd

G o l d  Awa rd D i a m o n d  Awa rd

H a l l  o f  Fa m e  Awa rd

H ou se  Cup  -   B ra d f o rd



H O U S E  P O I N T S

J a a c h i  M
J e e v a n  M

K i y a n  R
N i h a l  A
D y l a n  C
J a m e s  C

J o shu a  H
K a m s i  M
J a re d  D

K a r t a r  L
D h i a n  B   
A v i  K
A r jun  K  

S a h i b  P
J a c o b  J  
N a d a l  R

J a a c h i  M
Z i k o r a  N
J o r a h  D

K a v i  P
D y l a n  M

K l aud i a  P
A y v a  S
Nu s a yb a h  Y
S e e r a t  K



W E E K L Y  R O U N D  U P

S E N I O R

Year 10 Explore Post-16 Pathways

Over the past few weeks, our Year 10 pupils have been actively exploring the wide range of
learning environments and opportunities available to them after Year 11. As part of our careers
education programme, pupils have had the chance to visit a variety of institutions — from smaller
sixth forms and colleges to larger grammar schools — helping them consider which setting best
suits their learning style and aspirations.
Pupils took part in A-Level taster lessons across a variety of subjects, including English, Politics,
and History. They also explored vocational and technical qualifications such as Uniformed
Services, Health & Social Care, and Travel & Tourism. These hands-on sessions have given
students a clearer understanding of the different pathways available and what each involves.
In addition, important 1:1 careers interviews have been taking place over the past few weeks.
These personalised sessions give pupils the chance to talk in depth about their post-16 and post-
18 options, receiving tailored advice based on their individual goals and ambitions. Whether they
are considering sixth form, college, apprenticeships, or beyond, these conversations are a key
part of preparing for life after Hydesville.
Looking ahead, the next important step is for pupils to attend open evenings, which begin in
October. This is a vital time to explore potential destinations, as applications will need to be
submitted between October and December. We encourage all pupils to begin researching
courses, entry requirements, and application processes now to ensure they are fully prepared.
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Merit Badges

Congratulations to Priya S 
for her solo piece in assembly



W E E K L Y  R O U N D  U P

S E N I O R

C O N G R A T U L A T I O N S

B ro n ze  Du k e  o f  E d i n bu rg h
Awa rd  to  M a aya  P

D a n c e  Awa rd  w i n n e r  E m i l y  J
S t a r  B a k e r  A g a m d e ep  S

Ye a r  1 0  E n g l i sh  Spe a k i n g  B o a rd  Qu a l i f i c a t i o n

A c c e l e r a te d  R e a d e r  W i n n e r s

S c h o l a r s



CONGRATULAT IONS

S e n i o r  M u s i c i a n  o f  t h e  W e e k :  A n y a  D .
A n y a  p e r f o r m e d  t w o  a m a z i n g  s o n g s  a t
P r i z e  G i v i n g  a n d  h a s  s u p p o r t e d  t h e  M u s i c
D e p a r t m e n t  t h r o u g h o u t  t h e  y e a r .   

S e n i o r  A r t i s t  o f  t h e  W e e k :  A l i c e  D .
A l i c e  h a s  p r o d u c e d  a  w o n d e r f u l l y  h i g h
s t a n d a r d  o f  w o r k  a n d  w o r k e d
e x t r e m e l y  i n d e p e n d e n t l y  t h r o u g h o u t
t h i s  a c a d e m i c  y e a r .  



Thank you for your support this
academic year, have a fantastic summer

break from the Hydesville Family.  


